
CAO Report March 24, 2025 
 

E6 
The session was postponed until April 30 & May 1. 
 
Speed Sign 
Had to be set up near the office for training purposes.  It can be moved to a location of council’s 
choice. 
 
Cottage Lane Signs 
I have spoken with Charlie Gould to install the signs.  He is unavailable until the middle of May. 
 
Repairs at Community Centres 
The gauges for the grill at the Meductic community centre were installed Friday, April 25. 
The pressure tank needed replaced at the Canterbury Community Centre last week. 
 
Request for meeting letters 
A letter was sent to Minister of Local Government Aaron Kennedy, Minister of Transportation 
Chuck Chiasson & MLA Richard requesting a meeting to discuss the land in Meductic.   
 
A letter was sent to Minister of Local Government Aaron Kennedy, Minister of Health John 
Dornan & MLA Richard requesting a meeting to discuss the opening of a medical clinic in 
Lakeland Ridges. 
 
Media Relations Training 
Mayor Foster and I attended this training session on Thursday, April 24th in Centreville.  The 
session was very informative and provided lots of helpful ways on how to work with the media.  
We also discussed Voyent.  Mayor Harvey, District of Carleton North, was very interested in 
receiving more information and suggested that the mayors speak to the RSC about it. 
 
Strategic Planning Session 
Reminder of the upcoming session on Thursday, May 1 at 6pm. 
In person – 199 Main Street, Canterbury 
 
 


